

Hayle Academy

September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers

Moments Matter, Attendance Counts

With a new school term starting this week, now is the perfect time to set the tone for a successful year ahead for your child. We all know that every single day in school is a vital opportunity for students to learn, grow, and thrive – and good attendance is the foundation of that success.

You may have seen in the BBC news this week that the Education Secretary reminded us all how important the first week back to school is: more than half of pupils who missed some of the first week last year went on to become persistently absent, compared with just 14% of those who attended school every day. That's why we're encouraging everyone to be in school, on time, every day from the start. A strong start now, building great habits for the year, sets up our students for success throughout the year.

Cornwall Council has requested that we share the information below with our families on a termly basis. Please do read this information carefully, especially given that there were changes to the government statutory requirements for attendance in August 2024, particularly around Penalty Notices.

We recognise that there are occasions when it is appropriate to authorise an absence, such as when a pupil is genuinely too ill to attend school.

However, the Government does not support parents taking children out of school unless the school agrees this is appropriate under 'exceptional circumstances'. Any request for leave should be made in writing to the Headteacher using the school's 'Leave of Absence Exceptional Circumstances' request form.

If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £80 if paid within 21 days or £160 if paid after this but within 28 days.

If your child is further absent from school without authorisation within any 3-year period, you will be committing a further offence under the Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices for a second offence are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £160, payable within 28 days.

Importantly, fines per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once this limit has been reached, other action such as a parenting order or prosecution will be considered.

Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may also result in legal action. If you are prosecuted and attend court because your child has not been attending school, you could get a fine of up to £2,500. Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including legal costs.

Absence not authorised by the school may also result in a prosecution in the Magistrates' Court under Section 444(1) or Section 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a custodial sentence. Again, Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including legal costs.

Money raised from fines is only used by the local authority to cover the costs of administering the system, and to fund attendance support. Any extra money is returned to the government.

'Parent' as set out in Section 576 of the Education Act 1996, defines parent to include: natural parents, whether they are married or not; any person or body who has parental responsibility for a child (as defined by the Children Act 1989) and; any person who, although not a natural parent, has care of a child. Having care of a child means a person with whom a child lives and who looks after a child, irrespective of what their relationship is with said child.

Thank you for taking the time to read this information and for working together closely with us to make sure that your child has the best possible start to the term – and to the school year.

If you have any concerns about attendance or need support, please get in touch with us straight away as we're here to help. Our Attendance Officer, Miss Wootton, or Miss Champion, our Academy Inclusion Lead, are available to support via attendance@hayle.tpacademytrust.org.

Thank you again for your continued support and partnership.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Melissa Lock Headteacher



